
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 15 APRIL 2004


IOS.55/04
CORPORATE/PERFORMANCE PLAN

The Policy and Performance Officer presented report SP.10/04 identifying the key issues emanating from the addendum to Circular 03/2003 – Local Government Act 1999: Part 1 Best Value and Performance Improvement on guidance on Best Value Performance Plans, published by the ODPM on 1 March 2004.

The main issue for the City Council was to incorporate the Performance Plan requirements for this year into a revised Corporate Plan.  

Members’ comments were sought as regards the list of proposed information to include in the Corporate/Performance Plan, attached at Appendix 1 to the report.  In addition, Appendix 2 provided the reporting timetable in respect thereof.

Ms Williams and Ms Mooney (Executive Director) then responded to Members’ questions.

In considering the matter Members accepted the proposed information, subject to the addition of procurement, environmental issues and crime and disorder. 

A Member requested that the document should be made available on disk to avoid the necessity for the production of numerous paper copies. 

A Member further expressed concern that the Council was no longer required to provide certain information which she believed was useful in monitoring terms.  Ms Williams clarified that such information could be included if the Council considered that it helped to improve the understanding of the document, and undertook to action that.

In response to a Member’s question, Ms Mooney stated that the section relating to Risk Management may require expansion confirming that that point would be taken on board.

RESOLVED – That the list of proposed information for inclusion in the Corporate/Performance Plan, as detailed at Appendix 1 to report SP.10/04, be accepted subject to the addition of crime and disorder, environmental issues and procurement.







